Annual SBDM Report

New Highland

 2011-2012

Members of our council: Georgia Gordon,  JD  Duncan, Karen Drake, Trish Ramsey, Monica O’Donnell and Mark Thomas.

Monica Oliver served as secretary.

The structure of the Site Based minutes was renovated with a section dedicated to student accomplishments, achievements, and learning.  The members discussed the academic goals for the school year which include PLC development, initiating the beginnings of a school wide reading program, differentiated instruction, higher order questioning, and teachers participating in ewalks. 

PLC Development

Accountability format was restructured to focus more on individual assessment and student growth by improving instructional methods and strategies. This structure included a spreadsheet where two common assessments were recorded with intervention and enrichment strategies connecting them.  These were monthly assessments, alternating between reading and math. 

Reading Program

A reading assessment for K-2 was established. This assessment was modeled after Literacy First. It included instructional strategies and data collection of the student’s knowledge of phonemic awareness, phonics, and sight words. Teachers used the information collected during the assessments to guide their instruction in these areas.  Assessments were ongoing and administered as the students mastered specific concepts. These assessments followed the students to the next grade level so that instruction in these three areas was not interrupted. 

Differentiated Instruction

Jimmie Dee Kelly trained the staff, K-5, on effective ways to differentiate instruction in order to meet the needs of all the students in our building. Teachers used PLCs to share ways to meet students at their levels. The monthly common assessments administered and evaluated through PLCs gave teachers information about how well the students had mastered the standards. The teachers then differentiated their instruction based on this information. Ewalks provide the administration with data about the levels of differentiated instruction being delivered by the staff.

Higher Order Questioning

Rebecca Gaddie worked with the staff K-2 on developing skills to write and ask higher order questions. Teachers were given the opportunity to plan lessons and co-teach these lessons with colleagues. The force and drive within these lessons was the level of questioning occurring. Teachers then had the opportunity to meet and discuss the questioning levels. Teachers expressed the effectiveness of this practice and felt it was helpful in understanding how to ask and write these types of questions. Higher order questioning was monitored by the administration through ewalks.

Teacher Ewalks

Teachers were given the opportunity to accompany an administrator on ewalks through their colleague’s classrooms to determine areas of growth and areas of strength.  Teachers were able to see what an administrator sees during ewalks making the process less intimidating and more productive.  After the walk throughs the group gathered in one location to analyze the results of their observations. The groups were designed to include at least one teacher from each grade level who took the information gathered to their PLCs sharing areas of strength and areas of growth.  This process was done two different times throughout the year.

SBDM members participated in the round table discussions discussing how potential budget cuts effect the daily operation of the schools. Ideas were shared among schools and board members. New Highland asked financial support be given to pay for a full time assistant principal to offset budget cut inconveniences. Schools shared areas they thought would survive financial trimming.

Student achievement and activities were varied, reaching all students. Awards ceremonies were held each quarter with graduation ceremonies held for kindergarten and 5th grade. Reading and End of the Year Awards were given to all students. Students participated in the district STLP presentation with several attending the camp in May. A Chess Tournament was hosted at New Highland with Fort Knox 4th, 5th, and 6th grade classes. Academic Team placed 2nd in both district and regional competitions. Track participants reached 115 students, placing 2nd in overall competition. Our choir performed a song at the Volunteer Luncheon.  The entire student body  participated in a Book Walk, designing and dressing as characters based on a book. 

